Montevideo, September 14, 2023

For the attention of the President of the WBF, Mr Jan Kamras.

.....

MINUTES. AUB 0014/14.09.2023

Dear Mr. President,

in accordance with the correct discipline to prevail in Bridge tournaments and in accordance with art. 19 of the WBF By-Laws, we inform you that the board of directors of the AUB has imposed the suspension on the associate Guillermo MINUTTI (URU&500043), accused of serious irregularities in the recording of results of hands played, in tournaments, on the bridgemate.

Consequently, the Board of Directors resolves to follow the recommendation of the World Entity and has suspended Mr Minutti for 6 business months, and also suspend his representation of Uruguay in international events for an indefinite period of time.

Yours faithfully

Victor Grille -President

Ximena Arocena - Secretary